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Appraisal Subcommittee

Federal Financial Institutions Examination Council

August 5, 2011

Mr. Brad Janoush, Chair

Idaho Real Estate Appraiser Board
Bureau of Occupational Licenses
700 West State Street

P.O. Box 83720

Boise, ID 83720-0063

Dear Mr. Janoush;

The Appraisal Subcommittee (ASC) has given careful consideration to Idaho’s request
for an extension of the effective date for the National Registry fee increase. At its July 21, 2011
meeting, the ASC approved an extension of the effective date to the earlier of the date that Idaho
passes the necessary legislation, or July 1, 2012.

In considering Idaho’s request, the ASC found that Idaho had experienced extenuating
circumstances that thwarted its ability to comply, despite Idaho’s good faith efforts to do so.
Specifically, the issuance of Bulletin 10-1 Modification of Annual National Registry Fee was
beyond the deadline for the matter to be added to the State’s 2011 legislative docket. In addition,
we have been informed that the Office of the Governor of Idaho has determined that it would not
use its emergency authority to pass the increase in the National Registry fee.

Please advise the ASC on Idaho’s progress to implement the enabling legislation.

For further information, contact James R. Park, Executive Director, at (202) 595-7575 or
Jim@ASC.gov, or Alice M. Ritter, General Counsel, at (202) 595-7577 or Alice@ASC.gov.

Sincerely,

A brsrase

Deborah S. Merkle
Chairman

cc: Ms. Tana Cory, Bureau Chief
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